SOUTHWIND
                         HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

  ANNUAL MEETING
TUESDAY, AUGUST 6, 2019
MINUTES

John Patton, President for the Southwind Homeowners Association, called the Annual Meeting to order at 7:03 PM, on Tuesday, August 6, 2019.  The Meeting was held at the LaVista Community Center, 8116 Park View Blvd.  Beth Krolikowski, of PJ Morgan Real Estate, was present representing Management.

WELCOME & QUORUM: John Patton opened the Board Meeting by welcoming all homeowners, board members and management. LaVista Police Officers Jarvis and Boswell were also introduced and welcomed.  The notice of the annual meeting was presented as proof of notice.  There were Twenty-four (24) homeowners present, and twenty-two (22) proxies received.
MINUTES:  The Minutes from the August 6, 2018 annual meeting were previously distributed.  A motion was made to approve the minutes as written, the motion was seconded and all were in favor of approval.
OFFICER REPORTS:

TREASURER REPORT: Cindy Keffer, Treasurer reviewed the proposed 2019-20 Budget.  A category has been added this year, called Grandville Monument, as the entrance at Grandville by the police station is currently on a homeowner’s property, and a survey has been completed to verify this.  The homeowner would like to have a fence installed, which the monument is prohibiting.  The monument will be moved into the easement, and there is additional electrical work that will need to be completed as well with the move.  We will likely have to dip into the reserve account to cover the expenses, and homeowners are always encouraged to contact the Board for improvements or recommendations.  The Holiday lighting budget was also increased this year, as some of the lighting needs to be replaced and/or updated due to weathering and damage.
LANDSCAPING REPORT: The island clean-up has been completed for the summer and trees and branches have been trimmed.  There will be a fall clean up as well.  There is an extra boulder from the monument move that may be relocated to the round about on 93rd street.  City works is currently trimming the trees along the trails and will be removing dead trees.  They are also looking to repair the concrete along the sidewalk.  As a reminder the trails and the landscaping around the trail is maintained by the City of LaVista, homeowners are encouraged to contact City Public Works for any concerns.  There was some discussion on what the City of LaVista plans to do with the Ash Trees that they are responsible for.  The Board will contact the City to see if they have a plan, but homeowners are also encouraged to call.  The Board will also see if the City has plans to clean up the park with seed and treatment of the weeds.  
COVENANTS COMMITTEE:  Reminder to homeowners, sheds are not allowed.  Trash cans are not to be visible from the street.  Roof replacement and exterior painting are not approved by the association, homeowners are asked to use good judgement to fit with the neighborhood when painting and/or replacing roofs.  Satellite dishes must be affixed to the home.  Homeowners were reminded that the Board does not have jurisdiction over everything and if something violates a law or city code, they are asked to contact the Police Department or Code enforcement.  If a Covenant is violated the Board first will issue a letter addressing the violation, if the violation is not corrected then the attorney will send a secondary letter.  If the violation is still not corrected the Board can file a lien on the property.  If there is a violation that needs immediate attention due to safety or noise, it is best to contact the police department.  The Board has recommendations from 2 Attorney’s that when there is a noise disturbance violation, it is best to contact the police department so that reports can be filed should a civil lawsuit between homeowners occur, as this is a matter of record.  
ELECTION:  Two seats on the Board of Directors were expiring this year.  The 3 candidates, John Patton, Cindy Keffer and Dave Carlson introduced themselves. Nominations from the floor were opened, with no nominations the floor was closed and voting took place.  John Patton and Cindy Keffer were elected to the Board of Directors.  
OPEN DISCUSSION:  The following items were brought up for discussion;

a) Police Officer Q&A:  The Police offers answered homeowner questions.  They also passed along several reminders for the neighborhood.  Keep vehicles locked, as they are seeing a lot of activity where neighborhoods are being walked and vehicles are checked to see if unlocked and then items stolen.  The Ring Door Bell App is tied to the LaVista Police Department, so if you can post activity to the app and then the Police will automatically have the information/video.  If vehicles are left out at night, even in a locked car it is a good idea to remove the garage door openers.  The Police officers were thanked for all of their work in the community.
ADJOURNMENT: A motion was made to adjourn the meeting; the motion was seconded and all agreed to adjourn at 8:00PM. 

